Rotary Club of Dunwoody

NEWSLETTER

January 19, 2018

Club Calendar

January is Vocational Service Month

1/26 Speaker: Congresswoman Karen Handel

Our Rotary Family BIRTHDAYS

1/11 Jim Glass

1/20 Brian Harper

1/21 Terry Nall

ANNIVERSARIES

1/19 Tim Le

1/23 Tina Philpot

1/25 David Gordon

1/28 Bill Woulfin

Rotary Online

https://dunwoodyrotary.org https://rotary6900.org/ https://rotary.org/

ROTARY CLUB OF DUNWOODY

Fridays, 7:15 am The Westin Atlanta Perimeter North H 7 Concourse Parkway Atlanta, GA 30328

Sponsored by the Rotary Club of Sandy Springs April 25, 1984 Active Membership: 92

ROTARY CLUB OF DUNWOODY

President Rick Otness
President-Elect Rick Woods

PCMS vs Rotary quiz bowl challenge



We are looking for 5 volunteers to represent the **Rotary Club of Dunwoody** in a friendly competition against the Peachtree Charter Middle School (PCMS) Quizbowl team. The competition includes questions about history, literature, math and pop culture. Rotary Club of Dunwoody won last year in a very close competition.

Rotary members **Tom Lashway** and **John Mills** have been assisting PCMS teacher Ms. Shannon McCartha with practice this year.

Please contact Tom Lashway (tomlashway@gmail.com) if you would like to be a member of the Rotary team for this competition and help defend the title.

GRSP Leadership weekend a success



Secretary Mike Parks
Treasurer Lawrence
Domenico

International Director **Louise Barden** with the help of her very able husband Ron Bardin organized an outstanding GRSP Leadership weekend. 38 of this year's 45 GRSP students visited Dunwoody to participate in the three day leadership program, which was sponsored by the following Clubs:

Atlanta Rotaract Club - Brookhaven - Buckhead - Decatur - **Dunwoody** - Nortn Atlanta - GRSP Organization

Of course they also had the help of ~ 25 of our fellow Club members.

Friday' sessions included the visit to the Center for Civil and Human Right, a presentation on Leadership by Billy Grogan, as well as fun filled afternoon at the Escape Room in Buckhead. The following eight Rotarians attended at at least one of these activities:

Louise Barden, Ron Barden, Lorri Christopher, Jackie Cuthbert, David Gordon, Billy Grogan, Jessie Legros, Richard Otness.

The following 18 families from the **Rotary Club of Dunwoody** each hosted GRSP students over the weekend

Fred & Kathy Brandt, Cathie Brumfield, Tracey Carothers, Lorri Christopher, Dabney Daniel, Carol Gage, Anne Glenn, David Gordon, Chris Gutschenritter, David Hern, Gijs Korremans, Tom Lashway, Jessie Legros, Tania Lopez and Luis Cázares, Jennie Stipick, Carter Stout, Rick Woods, Bill Woulfin

On Saturday Larry Hart delivered a his captivating and informative presentation on Fierce Conversations, while Anne Hallum discussed Toxic Charities. Later in the afternoon the students prepared 10,000 emergency meals working with Rise Against Hunger, and then participated in a session to to advise GRSP on possible changes to the GRSP.

The following seven members of the **Rotary Club of Dunwoody** participated in at least one of the activities during the day on Saturday

Louise Barden, Ron Barden, Lori Christopher, David Gordon, Richard Otness, Tina Philpot, Rick Woods

Saturday evening the host families and students attend one of three dinners which were hosted by

Cathie Brumfield Carter Stout Jennie Stipick

The GRSP students on Sunday were divide into 7 teams, and had 2 hours to prepare a presentation for a hypothetical \$10,000 grant. Each team prepared a powerpoint and presented it to the Shark Tank Panel which was composed of composed of **Anne Glenn, Tom Lashway, and Terry Nall.** The winning team (Pads for Empowerment)

Felipe Bassani (Brazil)
Clare Ballantyne (England)
Siri Nordlander (Sweden)
Emily -May Roberts (Australia)
Henry Speir (Scotland)
Piriya Sureshkumar (Denmark)

was comprised of the following students:

Sunday's activity was organized by the Rotaract Club of Atlanta. There were 12 Club members that were there for the Shark tank session.

Louise Barden, Ron Barden, Anne Glenn, David Gordon, Gijs Korremans, Tom Lashway, Jessie Legros, Tania Lopez, Terry Nall, Luis Cázares, Richard Otness, Rick Woods

The students appeared to have a great time while learning about leadership. Hats off to all the people that made this weekend a roaring success.

Dunwoody Diners Next Meeting 2/3



Dunwoody Diners will gather at *Carbonara Trattoria* on February 3rd between 5:00 and 5:15 for dinner from the menu with separate checks. The owner is very supportive of Rotary!

Carbonara is the lovely Italian restaurant right across the parking lot from the Dunwoody post office.

After dinner we will go to Stage Door Players to see the classic, Picnic, which will start at \sim 7:45.

The chairman of FUN, Ken Levy, has purchased 24 tickets, and we want to use all of them! Each theater ticket is \$27.

To be sure you are not left out, plan to send your check or cash for your theater tickets to either Ken Levy (kenlevy99@gmail.com) or Dottie Toney (toneydot@me.com) , or give it to one of them at next Friday's meeting—No later!

The tickets are going quickly, so contact Ken or Dottie now to reserve your ticket!

February 3rd is the Saturday before the Super Bowl, so why not make a weekend of it?

New Payment Options for Paying Dues



There are now two new payment options to make paying your dues easier, that became available with the October 1, 2017 invoices. These will continue to be available for the invoices coming out on or about **January 1, 2018**.

In addition to being able to mail in a check, you may now also pay by credit card or ACH, right from the electronic invoice. There is no additional charge for this using this method of paying.

If anyone has any questions, please contact **Cathie Brumfield** at: (770) 350-1552

Looking for the fountain of youth? Try hanging out with younger people



Dunwoody Elementary School (DES) would like to establish a relationship between our older and younger generations who reside in the same community. DES is seeking RCD retirees, who area able, to come to the school once a week (30-minute commitment) and support instruction in the classroom. Individual volunteers will be matched with a teacher who will establish lines of communication with the volunteers.

Volunteers will be asked to help with math and reading fluency and possibly other activities that could benefit from an extra pair of eyes and hands. If you are interested in this opportunity please contact **Warren Turner**, RCD Youth Services Director (turner@cardinalpoints.com o 404-664-6000) for more details.

The Governors Ball



25th Annual Rotary Club of Dunwoody Governor's Ball Saturday evening, March 3, 2018, Westin Concourse.

Now is the best time to bring gifts that you already have. We want to get an early start on preparing the catalog.

ROTACON 2018



Enjoy time with your fellow club members and get to know 1,000 Rotarians and their guests from all over District 6900.

Rotacon 2018 is a district conference designed to engage Rotarians, their guests, and familes for a weekend full of inspirational stories, entertaining sessions, and educational breakouts. It will be in San Destin FL during the last weekend in April.